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Submission information

Form: Transportation Systems Plan Project Comment Form [1]

Submitted by Visitor (not verified)
Wed, 10/05/2022 - 11:50am

Name
Leslie Honey

E-Mail

Organization Affiliation (If Any)

Phone Number

Comment:
Hello,

I noticed that Lane County TSP has removed a bike lane project along Rhododendron Drive to
Heceta Beach Road from their updated project list. The note says to refer to Florence TSP. I tried
looking around various links, but couldn't find anything specific 

I was wondering if Florence is planning on a bike path along Rhododendron Drive.

Thank you for your feedback  

Thank you for your input.

Would you like to be signed up for the Transportation System Plan Update project email
distribution list?
Yes

Source URL: 

Links

[1] http //www ci florence or u /community/tran portation y tem plan project comment form
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Submission information

Form: Transportation Systems Plan Project Comment Form [1]

Submitted by Visitor (not verified)
Thu, 11/03/2022 - 5:53pm

Name
Neal Hadley

E-Mail

Organization Affiliation (If Any)

Phone Number

Comment:
E-bikes are the wave of the future. Currently there are more e-bikes sold in the nation than e-cars.
The majority of (non vacationing) car trips are under 6 miles  There are not that many in Florence
now, but the next ten years will produce a different story. Their advantages for cost, traffic reduction,
and climate impact are tremendous and the younger generation is waking up to this  The biggest
roadblock to their increased adoption is having to share roads that are obviously designed for cars
alone, with bikes an afterthought; a safety issue that especially deters older bike riders who would
love the ease of e-bike propulsion around "mostly flat" Florence. Planning now for creating safe bike
thoroughfares is forward thinking and big livability plus for Florence

Would you like to be signed up for the Transportation System Plan Update project email
distribution list?
No

Source URL: 

Links

[1] https://www.ci.florence.or.us/community/transportation-systems-plan-project-comment-form
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Submission information

Form: Transportation Systems Plan Project Comment Form [1]

Submitted by Visitor (not verified)
Fri, 11/04/2022 - 8:17am

Name
Kyle Terry

E-Mail

Organization Affiliation (If Any)

Phone Number

Comment:
Thanks for the City Staff and Consultant's commitment and technical expertise on the update to the
TSP  In addition to the very important aspects of a TSP that are way over my head, I am writing to
advocate for a small but important component to a good transportation system, and that is
pedestrian infrastructure  It is more important than some may think  Several benefits come from
well-designed pedestrian systems connecting centers of activity, and linking residential districts to
business and commercial districts  These include physical and mental health to users, relief on
traffic pressure and reduction in street maintenance costs, serving community members who do not
own vehicles, drawing tourists and fostering a sense of community within the neighborhoods our
pedestrian routes pass through. In addition to the excellent streets and parks work the city is doing,
and a great effort on trails which includes the 12th Street project, please include work on a
interconnected trail system. Paths of various surface types and accessibility levels could be built in
strategic (and cost effective) locations around the community and tied into activity centers  The
Comprehensive Plan, Parks and Rec Plan, and Downtown Plan all commit to this goal. The Parks
Plan includes many great ideas that could be revisited, and possibly redesigned a bit considering
the time that's passed. The concepts in that plan are great but some of the specific routes could be
reconsidered and put out to the community for input  There is consistent funding for this through the
Recreational Trails program and a phased trail project could be funded for several consecutive
cycles, especially if it is included in the TSP  If a strong focus on this pedestrian infrastructure is just
too overwhelming with everything else needing to be done, that's totally understandable. I'm just
advocating while there is a chance and trust your team to do whatever is best with the resources
they have.

Would you like to be signed up for the Transportation System Plan Update project email
distribution list?
Yes

Source URL:

Links

[1] http //www ci florence or u /community/tran portation y tem plan project comment form




From: Wendy Farley-Campbell
To: Shirley Gray
Subject: FW: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
Date: Monday, November 7, 2022 2:59:10 PM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 

From: Jo Beaudreau  
Sent: Monday, November 7, 2022 9:29 AM
To: Wendy Farley-Campbell <wendy.farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us>
Subject: Fwd: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
 
Hi Wendy!
 
Here is a note from a community member for the Transportation Plan. I believe this was also noted
on the boards at the open house.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Jo
 
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Richard Colton 
Date: Sat, Nov 5, 2022 at 3:06 PM
Subject: RE: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
To: Jo Beaudreau 
 

I would love to see a bike path along Rhody for bikes and runners.
 
Thank you
 



 
Rich Colton
Director of Marketing
Three Rivers Casino Resort

 

  
  

  
  



CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or
legally privileged information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized
interception, review, use, disclosure and or dissemination by any means electronic or otherwise is
prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If
you are not the intended recipient, please contact Three Rivers Casino Resort at (541) 997-7529
x5004 immediately and destroy all copies of this communication.
 
From: Jo Beaudreau  
Sent: Friday, November 4, 2022 1:48 PM
To: 

Cc: Erin Reynolds <erin.reynolds@ci.florence.or.us>; Wendy Farley-Campbell
<wendy.farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us>; Shirley Gray 
Subject: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
 
Dear Fellow Chamber of Commerce Board Members,
 
TLDR
YOUR input is needed & much appreciated!!!!!!!!! Send me your transportation related
improvement ideas to me by the 10th.
 
Project Background
WAYYYYY back in December of last year -  you selected me as a representative of the Chamber for
the City's Transportation Plan update (similar to the Housing Update that Neil is representing for us).
 
I have a ton of ideas, inspiration for Chamber related things regarding transportation, BUT ALSO it is
important to give you an opportunity to provide input from YOU! As you all represent various sectors
and viewpoints that are vital for our future - think 20 years!
 
Project Movement
We had our 1st meeting yesterday, and it was AMAZING! I was also elected as the Chair of the
Committee for this project. We also have a youth highschool student who is my vice-chair, Jacob
Blankenship (how cool is that)!
 
How You Can Help
If you have transportation (car/vehicle, public transit, throughfare, freight, ped, bike, ADA, air, rail,
lights, turns, roads, emergency, etc....) related suggestions on improvement,
organizational transportation plans, dream ideas, examples from other communities - LET ME KNOW
by NOVEMBER 10th!
 



We had an open house last night to provide input for the project and we have until the 11th to do it,
but I need a day to compile the information for the City and the Consultants. This is why I ask you
send to me by the 10th. You are also more than welcome to send directly to the City.
 
Project Information
City Website HERE: https://www.ci.florence.or.us/planning/florence-transportation-system-plan-tsp-
update-project
 
Project Website is HERE:
https://www.projectcomment.com/websites/85
 
My RAW meeting 

 
Report Out
I'd also like to have an opportunity to share with you information at our next board meeting.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Jo
 
 





The results of this submission may be viewed at:









From:
To: Wendy Farley-Campbell; Shirley Gray
Subject: Transportation Update Comments
Date: Wednesday, November 9, 2022 4:25:01 PM

Hi Wendy and Shirley!

Here are some additional comments that I received:

Here are some Transportation planning thoughts:

Become a more bicycle friendly community
bike path/trails should be connected to bike lanes
Family bicycle to the beach- safe ways to get to the beach using trails, crosswalks and
bike racks

I would love to see both North and South Beach bicycle routes
passenger train- Can the Coos Bay-Eugene Rail line include a passenger train vision- can
we have a route to Mapleton or Coastal lakes area and shuttle to Florence?, what other
connection points exist?
Clear and posted bike lanes, more crossings on 126 coming into Florence, North Fork
Road and cemetery
More bike racks at city-county-state parks to promote bicycle tourism
Discourage parking along 126 in the emergency lane/bicycle lane (lots or RVs stop right
in this lane and there is a lot of loose gravel.
Encourage RV and trailer access points off 101- so using a parallel road- provide better
access points for services and fuel businesses that have 101 frontage

there are safety and traffic issues related to RVs and trailers along 101 in
Florence having alternative routes especially for these types of vehicles would
maybe be helpful for our recreational users who need more space for their
vehicles and for parking

Sea Level Rise Planning Guide Oregon Coast October 2022:
https://www.coastalatlas.net/sealevelriseplanning/downloads/SLR Planning Guide V1.pdf



From: Wendy Farley-Campbell
To: Shirley Gray
Subject: FW: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
Date: Tuesday, November 8, 2022 8:02:59 PM

 
 

From: Jo Beaudreau  
Sent: Tuesday, November 8, 2022 4:47 PM
To: Wendy Farley-Campbell <wendy.farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us>
Subject: Fwd: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
 
Here is some additional comment for Transportation :)
 
What is the best method to get you this information?  I want to do what works best for you and your
FLO :)
 
~Jo
 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Hawkins, Jason 
Date: Tue, Nov 8, 2022 at 10:17 AM
Subject: RE: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
To: Jo Beaudreau 
 

1)From a healthcare perspective we utilize Friends of Florence and support their non profit work to
transport patients to and from the valley…
2)Has there been any conversation to date around creating housing solutions outside of Florence
and providing transportation to and from work ( Casino, healthcare, education ).. sometimes we
hear housing is more affordable upriver and Reedsport area but transportation cost deters those
employees from living in those areas with lower rents and real estate
…thanks for coordinating our thoughts
 

Jason Hawkins  |  Chief Administrative Officer |  Peace Harbor Medical Center

 
 

Sensitivity: General Business Use. This document contains proprietary information and is intended for business use only.

 

From: Jo Beaudreau  
Sent: Friday, November 4, 2022 1:48 PM
To: 



Cc: Reynolds, Erin (ci.florence.or.us) <erin.reynolds@ci.florence.or.us>; Wendy Farley-Campbell
<wendy.farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us>; Shirley Gray 
Subject: Input Needed from Chamber for City Transportatation Plan
 

WARNING - UNVERIFIED EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email came from a sender outside
of PeaceHealth. Do not open any attachments, click on any links, or provide information
unless you recognize the email address it came from and were expecting this message.

 
Dear Fellow Chamber of Commerce Board Members,
 
TLDR
YOUR input is needed & much appreciated!!!!!!!!! Send me your transportation related
improvement ideas to me by the 10th.
 
Project Background
WAYYYYY back in December of last year -  you selected me as a representative of the Chamber for
the City's Transportation Plan update (similar to the Housing Update that Neil is representing for us).
 
I have a ton of ideas, inspiration for Chamber related things regarding transportation, BUT ALSO it is
important to give you an opportunity to provide input from YOU! As you all represent various sectors
and viewpoints that are vital for our future - think 20 years!
 
Project Movement
We had our 1st meeting yesterday, and it was AMAZING! I was also elected as the Chair of the
Committee for this project. We also have a youth highschool student who is my vice-chair, Jacob
Blankenship (how cool is that)!
 
How You Can Help
If you have transportation (car/vehicle, public transit, throughfare, freight, ped, bike, ADA, air, rail,
lights, turns, roads, emergency, etc....) related suggestions on improvement,
organizational transportation plans, dream ideas, examples from other communities - LET ME KNOW
by NOVEMBER 10th!
 
We had an open house last night to provide input for the project and we have until the 11th to do it,
but I need a day to compile the information for the City and the Consultants. This is why I ask you
send to me by the 10th. You are also more than welcome to send directly to the City.
 
Project Information
City Website HERE: https://www.ci.florence.or.us/planning/florence-transportation-system-plan-tsp-
update-project



 
Project Website is HERE:
https://www.projectcomment.com/websites/85
 
My RAW meeting 
notes: 

 
Report Out
I'd also like to have an opportunity to share with you information at our next board meeting.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Jo
 
 

This message is intended solely for the use of the individual and entity to whom it is
addressed, and may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from
disclosure under applicable state and federal laws. If you are not the addressee, or are not
authorized to receive for the intended addressee, you are hereby notified that you may not use,
copy, distribute, or disclose to anyone this message or the information contained herein. If you
have received this message in error, immediately advise the sender by reply email and destroy
this message.

 

Sensitivity: General Business Use. This document contains proprietary information and is intended for business use only.



From: Wendy Farley-Campbell
To: Shirley Gray
Subject: FW: TSP Comments
Date: Thursday, November 10, 2022 1:56:55 PM

-----Original Message-----
From: D Pavlis >
Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 12:43 PM
To: Wendy Farley-Campbell <wendy farleycampbell@ci florence.or.us>
Subject: Re: TSP Comments

Thank you, Wendy. Because that was sent via a form, I’m sending a copy here in case it did not come through
correctly. Mainly because it was a lot of info and it would be difficult for me to recreate it.

I appreciate the info and the opportunity to comment even thought I could not make the meeting.

Kind regards,

Dina Pavlis

Message sent below:

RE: TSP Workshop 1 Comments

I was unable to attend this event, but would like to make the following comments about inventory.

1. It would be helpful for people in the Heceta Beach Area to have access to the Rhody Express via a stop at either
Driftwood Shores or at Heceta RV Park (corner of Rhododendron/Heceta Beach Road). There are a number of
people without transportation in this area, but the closest stop is an approx. 1 hour (and also dangerous due to
narrow bike lanes and high speed traffic with blind curves, and potential for bad weather) walk down Heceta Beach
Road to Fred Meyer. The alternative is to use Rhododendron to 35th, but that adds over a mile and about 30 minutes
to the trip. Right now, people often have to call cabs, but if they are already unable to afford a car, the cost of a taxi
can be prohibitive or at the very least, cut into funds available for things like food, power, water, trash, etc.

2. I would like to advocate for safer walking and biking paths and lanes along Heceta Beach Road to help create
safer conditions for people who do not have other forms of transportation to get to Fred Meyer, Heceta Stop & Shop,
etc. This also would make it safer for people east of Heceta Beach area to gain access to the beach.

3. Adding a stop for the Rhody Express also at the corner of Heceta Beach Road and 101, would make it much
easier for people who live north of Heceta Beach Road to gain access to and from Fred Meyer and also to and from
Heceta Beach. There are some mobile home parks near that corner and a lot of people have to walk to and from Fred
Meyer in the rain.

4. I don't know if the Rhody Express only runs one way, but if it does, then some consideration might be given to
creating "both way" options for these areas. Otherwise, it probably makes the most sense for people to leave Fred's
and head north back to Heceta Beach Road/101 and then to Driftwood (because the alternate direction would require
a trip through town first and might not work for people who have frozen or refrigerated items purchased at the store.

5. Finally, I would like to advocate for a FOUR WAY stop sign at the corner of Heceta Beach Road and
Rhododendron (not sure if this falls under the TSP...if not, please forward this item to the appropriate department).
This is an extremely dangerous corner with high speeds and a number of accidents (some very serious) occurring
each year. Mainly it is because people crossing Heceta Beach road from Rhododendron or 4th either do not stop or
they expect it to be a 4 way stop so they go. Since Heceta Beach Road has such a high speed limit, this creates very



dangerous situations (I personally have witnessed many near misses and some accidents myself). This would also
slow people down between that corner and the west end of Heceta Beach Road, another place in which people who
live in the area are frustrated due to ridiculously high speeds on that short stretch and around the corner.

Thank. you. Please let me know that you received these comments.

Kind regards,
Dina Pavlis

> On Nov 4, 2022, at 4:30 PM, Wendy Farley-Campbell <wendy.farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us> wrote:
>
> Hi Dina,
>
> Thank you for your interest in the project.  Here is the information related to the first open house.  Please share if
you wish with others. 
>
> You can review the technical memoranda found on the TSP project webpage:
> https://www.projectcomment.com/websites/85/pages/451
>
> You may submit your written comments about gaps in service one of two ways:
>
> --on the contact form on the project website: https://www.projectcomment.com/websites/85/emails/new
> --or the comment form on our City website found here: https://www.ci.florence.or.us/community/transportation-
systems-plan-project-comment-form
>
> If you are interested in reviewing the recording of the STAC meeting yesterday, the link to the video may be
found here at the bottom of the page: https://www.ci.florence.or.us/boardsandcommissions/florence-transportation-
systems-plan-tsp-project-stakeholder-transportation and on the calendar link on the main City of Florence webpage:
https://www.ci florence.or.us/.  The open house recording will also be available in these same locations by next
week.
>
> Let me know if you have any problems with the links or if you have any questions.
>
> Regards,
> Wendy
>
> Wendy FarleyCampbell, AICP
> Planning Director | City of Florence
> O: 
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: D Pavlis 
> Sent: Friday, November 4, 2022 3:22 PM
> To: Wendy Farley-Campbell <wendy farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us>
> Subject: TSP Comments
>
> Hi Wendy,
>
> Unfortunately, I was unable to attend the TSP update and open house yesterday, but I would like to submit
comments about a possible service gap.
>
> Are you the correct person to whom I should submit my comment or can you send me a link or information about
how to do that?
>
> Thank you.



>
> Dina Pavlis
>



 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Mary Hamilton   
Sent: Friday, February 3, 2023 1:33 PM 
To: Lindsey White <  
Subject: Bus stops in Florence 
 
An elderly woman I knew who rode the bus on a regular basis (she has since passed away) told me she 
was bothered by the looks of the bus stops in Florence. 
 
 A trash can that is emptied regularly should be there as there is usually trash left by the homeless. 
 
 Also, if they can be 'sponsored' like cleaning a road up each week, that may take some time off of the 
city workers. The bus drivers know the ones that need the most help. Safeway and Grocery Outlet are 
pretty bad. So is one on Spruce Street near the path. 
 
 But one thing would help. A place for the homeless to go hang out other than sleep on the benches 
provided by the bus stop.  
 
My friend who was over 90 years old was forced to stand as homeless slept on the benches of the bus 
stops. 
 
Could you pass this along to the transportation people? I am unable to attend the meeting on the 8th. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mary Hamilton 
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Clare Kurth

From: TAYLOR Becky 
Sent: Wednesday, April 19, 2023 4:00 PM
To: Clare Kurth; Mike Miller
Cc: MILLS Cassidy M; VARTANIAN Sasha L
Subject: RE: TSP STAC Meeting #3 April 20, 2023

Hi Clare and Mike,  
 
In preparaƟon for tomorrow’s meeƟng, I reviewed Tech Memo 6. It looks great! I have a few comments: 
 

 I really appreciate how Tables 5 & 6 idenƟfy the roadway authority. I wish the other tables called out County 
faciliƟes.  

 
 Overall, the cost esƟmates look low. County projects esƟmate $2M/mile. 

 
 Table 1: 4th Street  -- the northern half is County, from Joshua to Falcon. I have no problem with the 

recommendaƟon to upgrade to collector classificaƟon and standards. 
 

 Table 2: R8 Heceta Beach Road – is a County road, but this project appears to be east of Hwy 101 which would 
not be County jurisdicƟon. The locaƟon of R8 is not shown on Figure 2, so I’m guessing based on the descripƟon 
of Spruce Street. 

 
 Page 11: Please provide some recommendaƟons/details/examples for the “traffic calming/speed reducƟon 

treatments” for Heceta Beach Rd, Munsel Lake Rd, and N. Fork Rd. Those are higher classificaƟon County roads 
in which traffic calming and speed reducƟon has been very challenging to achieve.  

 
 Page 13 and 22: N. JeƩy Road (and the park it runs through) are both state faciliƟes. This is mislabeled as a 

County road.  
 

 The County roads listed for bike/ped improvements (Heceta Beach, Munsel Lake, N Fork) are all on the Lane 
County Bicycle Network Map; so the recommendaƟons here are in alignment and appreciated.  

 
Thanks,  
 
Becky Taylor 
Senior TransportaƟon Planner 
Lane County Public Works 

 
 

 

From: Clare Kurth <clare.kurth@ci.florence.or.us>  
Sent: Friday, April 14, 2023 4:33 PM 
Subject: TSP STAC Meeting #3 April 20, 2023 
 

[EXTERNAL  ❚❛❜] 

Good aŌernoon TSP STAC members, 
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The City of Florence will be holding the 3rd TSP STAC meeƟng this coming Thursday April 20, 2023 at 3:00 pm at the 
Florence Event Center on Quince St.   I have aƩached the Agenda for this meeƟng and all meeƟng details can be found 
HERE.  At this meeƟng we will be discussing Tech Memo 6 which covers the preferred alternaƟves analysis.  Similar to 
the first two STAC meeƟngs, this will be followed by an Open House at 5:30 where the public is encouraged to share 
input and Spanish Language translators will be available.  This will be the 3rd and final Open House for this project so 
please share this informaƟon with friends, family, and anyone else you know that may use our City’s transportaƟon 
systems. 
 
When Tech Memo 6 is available it can be found on the project webpage HERE under the header “Technical 
Memorandum – DraŌ” and will also be provided through a link on the City Website HERE. 
 
I will make sure printed materials are available at City Hall for those that prefer to review paper copies rather than 
digital.   
 
AƩachments: 

 TSP STAC MeeƟng #3 Agenda 
 TSP NewsleƩer in English & Spanish 
 TSP Flyer in English & Spanish 

 
MeeƟng and Open House InformaƟon: 
TSP STAC MeeƟng #3 Webpage 
Open House #3 Webpage 
 
Please let me know if you have any quesƟons and have a great weekend! 
 
Clare Kurth (She/Her) 
Assistant Planner | City of Florence 
clare.kurth@ci.florence.or.us 
 
City of Florence 
250 Hwy 101  
Florence, OR 97439 
Follow Us!  City Website | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | Vimeo 
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Clare Kurth

From: edward mcguire 
Sent: Thursday, April 27, 2023 2:55 PM
To: Planning Department
Subject: Virtual open house for the transportation plan

Hello I received the email about the virtual open house. Thank you. I click the link to comment and the link seems to be 
broken. I would like the city of Florence through this transportaƟon planning process to work with ODOT and dunes city 
to lower the speed limit on101 from the southern limits of dunes city all the way to the bridge to 45 miles an hour right 
now. It changes twice from 45 to 55. Compliance is low at the point where it goes back to 55 miles an hour at the state 
park. There’s an intersecƟon and a low point in the road with mediocre Vizza Bility at 55 miles an hour. This whole stretch 
should be 45 that will make it much easier for compliance enforcement, and safer for the bikes and peds that frequent 
the area.  
 
Sincerely, Ed McGuire 
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     7) Florence has a significant number of residents, as well as a significant number of regular 
visitors, who have boats. They move those boats around on trailers  The corner pedestrian  pop outs 
and traffic lane reconfigurations and "calming" actions have the effect of turning roadways in to 
obstacle courses.  
     8) Not one parking space in the downtown area should ever be taken away as they are important 
for downtown businesses and do not represent any safety concerns.  
     9) Bay Street is one of my favorite places in the world - a great assortment of restaurants, bars 
and businesses.  Don't mess with it.  It does not need any sort of reconfiguration.  
     Thank you for your consideration.  I will likely have more later.  
Ed Monks   
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Clare Kurth

From: Mike Miller
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 5:51 PM
To: Matt Bell; Russ Doubleday; DUNCAN Michael W
Cc: Clare Kurth; Erin Reynolds
Subject: FW: Ask ODOT: add crosswalk US101 Florence ~ CI00165616, 

Just an FYI. This also Ɵes in nicely with the TSP for addiƟonal pedestrian acƟvated crossings north of 35th Street 
(42nd/43rd; and 47th with Cannery StaƟon development). 
 
Mike  
 

From: UPTON Dorothy J >  
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 12:08 PM 
To:  

 
 

Subject: RE: Ask ODOT: add crosswalk US101 Florence ~ CI00165616,  
 
Liz,  
 
Your suggestion for a marked crosswalk on US 101 in north Florence was forwarded to this ofϐice for 
review and a response. Your concern is based on observing pedestrians crossing in this high-speed area.  
 
ODOT has a process for evaluating locations where marked crossings are approved. ODOT maintains 
marked crossings at signalized intersections and school crossings, but every marked crosswalk on the 
state highways. This is because local jurisdictions often want many more enhanced crossings than ODOT 
can maintain and operate. So ODOT evaluates the location, determines what features are needed and then 
works with the local city for a crossing to be installed, operated/maintained by the local jurisdiction. The 
development that you cite is known as Cannery Station and is a multi-phase project that includes the 
construction of assisted living units along with other housing. ODOT worked with the City to determine 
what an enhanced crossing would need. It was determined that a marked crossing on the south leg of the 
new public road intersection would need a median island, a pedestrian activated ϐlashing beacon as well 
as ADA compliant ramps, pavement markings, signs and illumination. The City acknowledged the 
conditions for an enhanced crossing, but imposed them on the second phase (the ϐirst phase is the 
assisted living units).   
 
I suggest you take your concerns and observations to the City so they can determine whether it is time to 
seek the formal approval and then to have the developer construct the crossing. I am including Wendy 
FarleyCampbell, the Community Development Director, and Mike Miller, as they may have more current 
information on the status of the development. My ofϐice will work with the City when they choose to start 
the process for getting the required ODOT approval.  
 
 

Dorothy J. Upton, P.E.  
ODOT Region 2 Traffic Operations Engineer  
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From: Ask ODOT <Ask.ODOT@ODOT.oregon.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 24, 2023 1:26 PM 
To: UPTON Dorothy J > 
Cc:  
Subject: Ask ODOT: add crosswalk US101 Florence ~ CI00165616,  
 
Hi Dorothy, 
Ask ODOT was called by Liz Snyder suggesƟng ODOT add a new crosswalk across US101 in Florence somewhere between 
the Fred Meyer and Bi-Mart. Liz reports there are two new apartment buildings going in and people are constantly 
running across the highway in this high speed area. She reports the closest signal is down by the Burger King (35 th St). 
 
Liz Snyder 

 
 
Please respond directly to the customer.   
Please respond directly to the customer or reply-all and add appropriate staff, upon receipt. Also, provide a copy of the 
response by e-mail to AskODOT@odot.oregon.gov or provide confirmation they have been contacted by phone, for our 
records.  All referrals from ASK ODOT are monitored under agency guidelines. 
 
Thanks for your assistance in this matter,  
Winnie Dawn, [she/her] 
Ask ODOT 
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members were really interested in pursuing a bike lending library / bike share program here in Florence.  The meeƟng 
video can be found HERE.  It was discussed toward the beginning of the meeƟng.  There was some concern about 
maintenance of the bikes and tracking down bikes that don’t get returned.  Overall, there was excitement around bike 
share / libraries especially as the City is set to begin a 2 year project on Rhododendron Drive that includes separated 
bike lanes that will eventually connect all the way to the beach.   
At either the June of July TransportaƟon CommiƩee I am hoping to get our Economic Development Manager on the 
agenda to discuss how member can parƟcipate in promoƟng public transportaƟon specifically, but there are plenty of 
other work plan items they can help Florence promote too (potenƟally items like this). 
Let me know how the City of Florence can help.  Beside the TC being interested in this topic the City is also working on 
finalizing our TSP update project with a final stakeholder advisory meeƟng June 29th and public hearing in August.  The 
project page can be found HERE.  I will look through the tech memos and review what our consultants have included on 
this topic. 
 
Thank you both, 
 
Clare Kurth (She/Her) 
Assistant Planner | City of Florence 
clare.kurth@ci.florence.or.us 
 
City of Florence 
250 Hwy 101  
Florence, OR 97439 
Follow Us!  City Website | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | Vimeo 
 
 
 
 

From: WILSON Kate <   
Sent: Sunday, May 21, 2023 6:57 PM 
To: Clare Kurth <clare.kurth@ci.florence.or.us>; BERMAN Jenna <  
Subject: Bike lending libraries 
 
Hi Clare, 
I hope you’re doing well. Jenna Berman, copied here, is on the Link Lane PAC, but she was unable to aƩend our last 
meeƟng. She did watch the recording and then asked if we could put you in touch to discuss bicycle lending libraries. 
Here is her message:  
 
For partners in Florence (and feel free to share with them) I happen to be working with someone at the state level on a 
Carbon ReducƟon Program grant applicaƟon to potenƟally fund several eBike lending libraries. Florence folks sounded 
quite interested in piloƟng something like this and I would LOVE to work with them if we receive this funding! I think that 
while these types of programs are not directly transit, they can be pivotal in closing first and last mile connecƟons to 
transit. Also, for people experiencing disabiliƟes or who don’t know how to ride (some of our recently arrived refugees 
are an example of this), I have hoped to try some eTricycles and we have some good opƟons manufactured in the U.S.! 
 
Please keep us in the loop if you are able to get anything off the ground. We would love to support in any way that we 
can. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Kate Wilson, AICP (she/her) 
Senior Planner 
Lane Council of Governments 
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Transportation Plan

Memo #6


Comments


Why are the four existing goals and objectives from the 2012 
transportation system plan not in the new proposed goals?


Why isn’t Rhody Drive being re-classified as a collector given it is an 
alternative north south route to 101 and would help to relieve traffic on 
101?


Is US 101 going to be 3 lanes in both directions?


What are the specific traffic calming/speed reduction treatments?


How are sidewalks/landscape improvements going to be done on streets 
where there is existing development?


Is street sweeping currently done on 101?  Is this normal practice to do 
street sweeping on a major arterial?


Who will enforce no parking in bike lanes?


Who will pay for bus shelters/benches?


What is the timing of preferred transit system alternatives?


How will truck loading zones be established in downtown?  There is 
currently not enough on street parking.


Funding will be an issue for 2 new staff positions -  transportation 
technology liaison and parking ambassador.


Thoughts 

Put parking meters in Old Town to help with funding of improvements.


Convert the parking lot near the harbor to a multi-level parking garage with 
commercial space on the ground level.




